
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
3/6/2023 

CDN 172902 
  2022-23 

Sent Via Email 
rmcfarland@dlsisd.org 

 
Lesia Lewis, Superintendent                               
200 Tiger Dr 
Daingerfield, TX 75638-0851  
 
Subject: Notification of Correction of Noncompliance   
  
Dear Ms. Lewis:  
 
The purpose of this correspondence is to notify the Daingerfield-Lone Star Independent School District 
(ISD) of the correction of noncompliance identified in the Desk Review for special education.  
 
Daingerfield-Lone Star ISD received notification of noncompliance in a letter dated 4/29/2022 listing the 
following area of noncompliance: 
 

• IEP Development: 34 CFR § 300.320(a)(2)(i) 
 
A plan for correction of the noncompliance was included in your corrective action plan. Subsequently, the 
local education agency (LEA) was required to submit documentation to the Texas Education Agency (TEA) 
verifying correction for the issues of noncompliance noted above. The documentation submitted by the 
LEA indicated that this area of noncompliance have been addressed and the noncompliance has been 
corrected. Therefore, no further action on this issue is required at this time. 
 
If you have questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Laura Zunker in the TEA Division of 
Review and Support at (512) 463-9414 or by e-mail at laura.zunker@tea.texas.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Alexander 
Deputy Commissioner, Office of Special Populations and Monitoring 
 
 
cc:  Vicki Lilley, Special Education Director, Daingerfield-Lone Star ISD 

 Stacie Whitaker, Special Education Director, Region 8 ESC 
 Clarissa Talbert, Department of Review and Support Manager, TEA 
 Edward O’Neill, Executive Director, Department of General Supervision, Special Populations, and 

Monitoring, TEA 
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